Basile Family Newsletter SUMMER 2022

In June we celebrated our 37th Anniversary and Tom's 60th Birthday. We have been so blessed! We met when we were just 18 and 19 years old. God has blessed us above and beyond what we could have ever imagined.

Praise the Lord for a successful church planting conference in Guadalajara. The students were challenged and enjoyed the intense course.

Praise the Lord for the work the team from Pennsylvania accomplished at the



Ranch! They helped with the electric, they helped install a security system, they built a kitchen counter, they helped with plumbing, and they helped by encouraging us! What a treat it was to work alongside them.

July is always a busy month with lots of teams. This year we had a team come from Calvary Bible Church in Lewistown, Pennsylvania! We had a great week. Together, we taught at



Comunidad Biblica San Nicolás, we moved our church planters and library, we handed out over 200 Bibles, we handed out 10 water filters, we taught English, we cleaned out and painted the new meeting place for our church plant, we held a carnival for the kids, and we enjoyed visiting Cholula and Puebla! It was a week packed with



events, lots of work, and lots of laughter. God worked in and through us.

19 years and counting we have been taking the kids from the orphanage camping at a water park. God has always provided above and beyond for this amazing camp. Many lives have been challenged and changed through it. We look forward to it every year. This year we had a team from Tabasco, a team from California and 2 teams from Pennsylvania come and help us. Sixty-seven people camped for 4 days and 3 nights. We all left blessed.



Tom, Zachary and two fellow missionaries went to Kansas to help our



friends Bruce and Lynda Morock. Bruce has terminal cancer and has been given very little time left on this Earth. They accomplished so much. They pulled up carpet, installed new floors, redid 2 bathrooms, built a laundry room, installed a walk-in shower, and painted the house.



August brought a very special day! On Sunday, August 14th we celebrated our first service in the new building in San Nicholas. The people from San Nicholas work very



hard and long hours. They even work on Sundays. That is why we have our church service on Sundays at 8pm. It was such a blessing to be there. Tom preached, Jabir led worship, Juan



prayed and together we all thanked God for how He is working in San Nicholas. We enjoyed a taco dinner after the service. Everyone was so happy they stayed until after midnight.

Please continue to Pray:

For Bruce and Lynda and family.

For the new church plant in San Nicholas. The church is called Comunidad Biblica en San Nicholas (Bible Community in San Nicholas.)

For Stephen and Cici as they go to Michigan for this semester. Cici will be finishing her Dual Masters and doing her last internship this semester. Lord willing, they will be back in Puebla in December.

For all the paperwork that is involved in gifting part of our land to the seminary to be used as a seminary and a Christian camp.

For the church planting conference in La Union in September.

For Zachary as he is taking a World Tesol course.

Thank you for serving with us. We are privileged to have you on our team.

Tom and Sandy



The Basiles 14 Oriente #1014 San Andres Cholula Puebla, Mexico 72810 Email: basile6us@yahoo.com Vonage #281-751-8744 Mexico #011-52-22-22-61-03-07 New Church Initiatives 4771 Sweetwater Blvd #334 Sugar Land, TX 77479 832-895-1993 www.newchurchinitiatives.org